Approved 

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

May 18, 2011 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, May 18, 2011 at 6:30 pm. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober, Guy Giunta and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present.     











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Nomination of BOS Chair – Selectman Ober made a motion to have Dave Nickerson continue as Chair of the BOS. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 









 


2.0  Public Comment 







  
  2.1
June Plummer Re: Transfer Station -  Ms. Plummer stated she is confused about what happened at Town Meeting because there is a $10K-$11K differnece in sanitation. Ms. Plummer asked if the difference was Dave Beasley's position. Chair Nickerson replied that there are no positions attached to that dollar amount, the Budget Committee's budget didn't contain the dollar amount in their budget but there may be other ways to look at it. Chair Nickerson stated the Transfer Station would be on the Selectmen's agenda next week for further discussion. Pam Papera stated it has been six months since John Thayer informed them that they may be losing their jobs and she has been living in fear. Mrs. Papera noted Dave Beasley was making more than her but now he is no longer an employee. Mrs. Papers informed the Board that if she has no job then she would have to go straight to Melanie VanTassel (welfare), she has no luxuries and is scared because no one would hire somebody 1/2 her age. Mrs. Papera stated she only makes $7K a year but its enough to make a difference. Michael Papera stated he has volunteered at the Transfer Station, to try & keep the tax rate down and would hate to see his wife be laid off. Mr. Papera noted he feels it works well for the Town. Wayne Lescault noted that everyone was consumed with the Library discussion at Town Meeting and thought the Transfer station would be discussed.  Chair Nickerson stated the Board was prepared to discuss Single Stream Recycling but were consumed but the Library's budget and the BOS will need to reconcile their budget with the Budget Committee's budget. Chair Nickerson noted they may or may not need to cut people but the issue has not been discussed enough to give any final answers. 



   










3.0  Swearing in of New Officers –  Chair Nickerson swore-in Karen Ober (swore-in prior to meeting) & Guy Giunta as Selectman, Judith Burlingame-Rich & Russ Cederberg as Budget Committee Members, Melanie VanTassel as Cemetery Trustee, Jane Goss as Tax Collector, Marla Davis as Trustee of the Trust Funds and Marla Davis as Library Trustees. 















4.0  Liz Merry Re: Historic District Commission -  Mrs. Merry provided the BOS with a hand-out and noted the next HDC meeting would be held on May 24th.  Mrs. Merry stated they are currently working on standards and guidelines for signs & temporary buildings with TP Ward, Bill Cutillo and Matt Swain. Mrs. Merry noted that it is very important to think about signs when going through the Historic District and wants to keep the integrity of the community. Mrs. Merry stated the HDC hopes to hold a Public Hearing and invite everyone who may live within the district, if a Warrant Article is needed then they will be ready for next year. Mrs. Merry asked the BOS to review the hand-out she provided and make comments. 



       



  






5.0  Department Updates 




 



   5.1 Public Works – DPW Director Thayer reported that Busby is working on Hunkins Pond Road to Wells Road and hopes the project will be complete in 7-10 days. The rain has put Hiltz Construction behind on Doctor True Road and Shute Hill Road.  DPW Director Thayer referred to the Cold Storage building narrative. Chair Nickerson stated he is okay with it and the Board briefly reviewed. Chair Nickerson noted they are trying to keep the building project local, to give back to the community. DPW Director Thayer stated he has a list of local contractors to contact and would need a really good reason not to keep the project local.  TA Veloski to advertise. DPW Director Thayer informed the Board the draft bid for Huse Brdige would be done by tomorrow, as well as engineering & wetlands studies for Woodman Bridge that is rusted out and has a clogged culvert. DPW Director Thayer stated if they Town is going to move towards Single Stream Recycling then permits will need to be finalized and a list of options for the Transfer Station has been provided to the Board already. Director Thayer noted the design for the Town Beach seems to be good with DES with some additional trees, a retention pond, the steps fixed and a kayak launch. The BOS approved for Paul Fluet to proceed with the plans for the Town Beach. Bay/Upper Bay Road Project – TA Veloski stated there are 16 permanent easements & 30 temporary, if they are not signed the Town may need to sit down with the Engineer to see if the properties can be skipped but that would increase the price because of Change Orders. Chair Nickerson informed the Board that he has asked Director Thayer to draft a “Roadway Trenching Permit” form, to include a fee that would cover the site visit and documentation time. Director Thayer stated he has not had a chance to discuss the issue with AA Jutton.    
















6.0  Old Business  - Covered under DPW update. 









  
  








7.0  New Business 

                                                                                                  7.1
MS-2 – The BOS signed.  
    
     

                                                  7.2 Board/Committee Appointments – TA Veloski stated some interviews would be scheduled for next week. 








  7.3
Request from Liz Merry Re: Gates – BOS to discuss next week. 


   7.4 Memo from Bob Ward Re: Sale of wood pelletts – The BOS agreed there is no conflict of interest. 









    

8.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – A Timber Intent was filed by Christian Onsanger for Tax Map 27, Lot 10 and an Abatement was filed for the Hildebrand Trust Tax Map 18, Lot 59 and a Timber Tax form was filed by Ulrike Bauer for Tax Map 16, Lot 54 and a Timber Tax form was filed by Daniel Downes for Tax Map 14, Lot 24 and a Timber Tax form was filed by Kathy Powell for Tax Map 9, Lot 2 and a Timber Tax form was filed by Kelly & Tina McBey for Tax Map 27, Lot 2 and a Gravel Tax form was filed by  Steven Johnston for Tax Map 15, Lot 11. The BOS approved/signed the above.    














9.0 Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – Food Pantry – None at this time.    














10.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes 




            10.1 5/04/2011 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, May 4, 2011. Selectman Giunta motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of May 4, 2011 with corrections. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 






            10.2 5/11/2011 @ 5:40 pm - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, May 11, 2011. Selectman Giunta motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of May 11, 2011 without corrections. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 






 10.3 5/11/2011 @ 6:30 pm - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, May 11, 2011. Selectman Giunta motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of May11, 2011 with one correction. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 











11.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and a copy was made available for public inspection. 



















12.0  Correspondence  - The BOS reviewed.  




        



  
 





13.0 Town Administrator’s Report – Under new business.     




                                   











14.0 Selectman's Reports 
- Chair Nickerson welcomed Selectman Giunta and Selectman Ober to the Board. Chair Nickerson noted he was very pleased with the meeting that took place this afternoon regarding hiring of a Fire Chief.    



















15.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 7:57 pm.




16.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 25, 2011 @ 6:30 pm. at the Town Offices @ 6:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

5/18/2011

                                                                         BOS Approved Minutes


